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EKPC adopts additional COVID-19 protocols following state travel advisory

With a new state advisory issued for Kentuckians traveling to states with high rates of the coronavirus, EKPC has adopted new COVID-19 protocols for employee visits to those locations.
The nine states, which currently have seen or are approaching a 15 percent COVID-19 positivity rate or greater, include Alabama, Arizona, Florida, Georgia, Idaho, Mississippi, Nevada, South Carolina and Texas. Please note that this list could change, and employees should be aware prior to vacationing.
EKPC requests that any employee choosing vacation or travel to those states, or to any other state identified in future advisories, to complete EKPC’s “Employee Travel Outside the Commonwealth Form” and provide it to your immediate supervisor and HR representative. 
You will also need to take a laboratory analyzed COVID-19 test immediately upon return and self-quarantine for five days. After that time, the employee will need to get a rapid-detection COVID-19 test. Both tests must be negative prior to returning to work. Employees choosing travel to these areas will use personal/vacation leave balances (not sick leave) for the five days spent in quarantine.
Supervisors or managers with employees currently on vacation to the states under the current Kentucky advisory should contact Human Resources immediately to coordinate return-to-work steps. Employees who must travel to the current states identified by the state advisory or to states included in such future state advisories, are asked to contact HR, which will work with them on return to work steps on a case-by-case basis. For overnight travel to all states not under Kentucky’s advisory, employees must present a negative test result prior to returning to work.
On Monday, Gov. Andy Beshear asked Kentuckians traveling to the nine states to quarantine for two weeks.
“Throughout the pandemic, our focus has never changed: to deliver affordable, reliable and sustainable electricity, and to keep employees safe,” said CEO Tony Campbell. “We will continue to adapt and deal with whatever comes in order to get through these difficult times together.”

